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1. Call to Order  

2. Introductions 

3. Adoption of Agenda 

4. Approval of the Minutes of the last AGM - June 2015 [p.4/5] 

5. Auditorõs Report - MNP 

6. Funding Representatives 

7. Envision Reports 

a) Chairperson Report - Tami Scott [p.6] 

b) Program Committee Chairperson Report - Tracey Kiliwnik [p.7] 

c) Finance Committee Chairperson Report - Karen Hirsch  [p.8/9] 

d) Personnel Committee Chairperson Report - Jay Pierson [p.10] 

e) Property/Capital Committee Chairperson Report - Garth Mryglod [p.11]  

f) Executive Director Report - Christa Daku  [p.12/13] 

g) Assistant Executive Director Report - Lynda Rideout  [p.14/15] 

g) Statistics Overview - Christa Daku  [p.18] 

8. Envision Board of Directors 

a. Election of Board Members 

 i. Re-Election of Members (2 year term):   

 Karen Hirsch (2012), Tami Scott (2012), Roni-Sue Coulter (2014), 

Garth Mryglod (2014)  

 ii. Nomination of New Members: Tana Cugnet  

 iii. Executive Nominations:    

  Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer, Secretary 

b. Retirement from Board:  Caroline Guest (2010)  

9. New Business 

a. Nomination of Auditors for Next Fiscal Year:  2016-2017 

b. Amendments to Bylaws - None  

10. Special Presentation - Lori Wolstenholme 

11. Adjournment 

Envision Counselling & Support Centre Inc. 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

Estevan, SK 

Date:  Wednesday June 15, 2016 at  6:30 pm 

AGENDA 
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Envision Counselling & Support Centre Inc. 
Annual General Meeting 

Estevan, SK 
June 16, 2015 

 

A total of 19 staff, 10 Board Members and 4 guests were in attendance. 

 

Board Members: Jessica Morland, Vic Wiebe, Tami Scott, Karen Hirsch, Jay Pierson, Caroline 

Guest, Kristin Dupuis, Tracey Kiliwnick, Roni-Sue Coulter, Garth Mryglod 

 

Guests: Michael Piluk (Ministry of Social Services), Rod Watson (Mental Health), Angela Krieger 

(Meyers, Norris, Penny), Danny Ewen (Discover Estevan) 

 

Call to Order - Chairperson Jessica Morland called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.   

 

Introductions ï Jessica Morland welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited introductions 

around the table. 

 

Adoption of Agenda  

  

Motion #1: Moved by Roni-Sue Coulter, and seconded by Karen Hirsch to accept the agenda 

as presented.  Carried. 
 

Adoption of Minutes 

 

Motion #2: Moved by Vic Wiebe and seconded by Jay Pierson that the minutes of June 

11, 2014 be adopted as circulated.  Carried. 

 

 Auditorôs Report 

The auditorôs final report was presented by Angela Krieger of Meyers, Norris, Penny.  Angela 

highlighted year over year major changes to the Balance Sheet, Revenue and Expense     

Statement and Cash Flows. 

 

Motion #3: Moved by Caroline Guest and seconded Kristin Dupuis that the Auditorôs 

Report be accepted.  Carried. 

 

Ministry of Social Services 
Michael Piluk of Social Services spoke to those present and thanked the Board, Staff and   
Management for a good year.  He recognized Christa Daku and Lynda Rideout for the          
organizationôs smooth transition, and expressed his thanks to Jessica Morland for her years    
of leadership of Envision. 

 

Reports 
Chairpersonôs Report ï Written and submitted by Jessica Morland 
Finance Committee Report ï Written and submitted by Karen Hirsch 
Personnel Committee Report ï Written and submitted by Tami Scott 
Program Committee Report ï Written and submitted by Vic Wiebe 
Property Report ï Written and submitted by Vic Wiebe 
Executive Directorôs Report ï Written and submitted by Christa Daku 

 Assistant Executive Directorôs Report ï Written and submitted by Lynda Rideout 
 
Motion #4: Moved by Karen Hirsch and seconded by Roni-Sue Coulter to accept the 
reports as presented.  Carried. 
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Election of Board Members 
 
Re-Election of Board Members 
Motion #5: Moved by Tami Scott and seconded by Caroline Guest to re-elect by    
acclamation Kristin Dupuis, Jay Pierson and Tracey Kiliwnik, each for two-year terms.      
Carried. 
 

Election of New Members 
Motion #6: Moved by Jay Pierson and seconded by Kristin Dupuis to elect by       
acclamation Brian Pilloud to a two-year term.  Carried. 
 

Executive Elections 
Motion #7: Jay Pierson nominated Tami Scott to the position of Chairperson.        
Seconded by Vic Wiebe.  Carried. 

Motion #8: Caroline Guest nominated Jay Pierson to the position of Vice-Chairperson.  
Seconded by Tami Scott.  Carried. 

Motion #9: Tami Scott nominated Karen Hirsch to the position of Treasurer.  Seconded 
by Kristin Dupuis.  Carried. 

Motion #10: Tami Scott nominated Kristin Dupuis to the position of Secretary.            
Seconded by Caroline Guest.  Carried.        
 
All nominees accepted their positions. 

8.4 Retirement from Board ï Christa Daku and Lynda Rideout presented gifts of appreciation to 
Jessica Morland and Vic Wiebe on their retirement from the Board of Directors.  Both Jessica 
and Vic responded that there has been much growth, progress and success at Envision in 
their six years on the Board. 

New Business 
 
Appointment of Auditors 
Motion #11: Moved by Karen Hirsch and seconded by Caroline Guest to appoint 
Meyers, Norris, Penny as auditors for the 2015/16 fiscal year.  Carried. 
 

Amendment to By-Laws 
Motion #12: Moved by Garth Mryglod and seconded by Tracey Kiliwnik that the      
By-Laws of Envision be amended to include the Assistant Executive Director to the     
signing authorities.  Carried. 
 

Presentation 
Tanya Hlohovsky and Debbie Slater delivered a presentation regarding Resource Development.  
They covered their goals, as well as work that has been done in developing a sponsorship     
package, in identifying a social return on investment, donor engagement, and a review of donor 
and sponsorship sources.  They discussed their 2015/16 strategies to develop new avenues of 
donations outside of the oil and gas industry.  The presentation concluded with a social media  
video entitled ñLike a Girlò.  
 

Adjournment 
 
 Vic Wiebe moved adjournment of the Annual General Meeting at 8:30 p.m. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Tami Scott. 
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CHAIRPERSON  

Annual General Meeting Report 

2015-2016 

 
 

Once again, Envision Counselling and Support Centre has continued to grow under the very 
competent leadership of our Executive Director Christa Daku and Assistant Executive Director, 
Lynda Rideout.  Under their direction, we have become leaders in the province in innovative 
programming such as the cyber violence and Into the Sunshine projects.  This year, significant client 
increases led to the opening of a fourth part-time office in Oxbow, as well as some supervisory        
re-structuring to more efficiently meet those increasing client demands.  Christa and Lynda lead an 
enthusiastic team of employees and volunteers who are genuinely invested in supporting healthy 
choices for individuals and families in crisis. 

Envision continues to do excellent work in community outreach offering a number of workshops and 
presentations to schools, client groups, community groups and potential donors.  We continue to 
increase our brand recognition both in Southeastern Saskatchewan as well the province as a whole. 

This year marked my first year as the Chairperson for Envision.  At the last AGM we bade farewell to 
Jessica Morland and Vic Wiebe, having both completed their six year terms.  In September, we 
welcomed Brian Pilloud to the Board of Directors.  Brian brings a wealth of knowledge in the financial 
sector and has settled into a role on the Finance Committee.  This year, Caroline Guest completes 
her sixth year and we will miss her knowledgeable presence on the Board.  Caroline has served on 
both the Personnel and the Finance Committees during her tenure. 

Over the past year, your Board of Directors met on eight occasions.  In addition, the various 
committees met as required to complete the requirements of their mandates.  Each of the four 
committees ï Finance, Personnel, Program and Facilities - has worked diligently with both Christa 
and Lynda to contribute to the continued security, stability and success of the organization.  You will 
read more on their work in each of their reports.  

I have appreciated the conscientious way that the entire board has approached decisions around 
policy review, new programming, financial considerations and employee support. 

Our last Strategic Planning session was held in the fall of 2012.  Over the past four years, the Board 
has worked diligently to complete all of the recommendations that came out of that planning session.  
We are hoping to conduct our next Strategic Planning session in the fall of 2016, a year earlier than 
originally anticipated. 

It has been my pleasure to be Chairperson for the past year; I am excited about the future knowing 
that we are well positioned to continue to grow and to offer innovative programming, counselling and 
support services to individuals and families in need. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tami Scott, Chairperson 
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PROGRAM COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON 

Annual General Meeting Report 

2015-2016 

 

Committee Members:  Tracey Kiliwnik (Chair), Caroline Guest 

The continued focus of the Program Committee is to review existing services and      
implement the focus of the strategic plan.  The main focus from 2015 to carry over into 
2016 was the formal review of all programs through implementation of focus groups. 
This activity and timeline will continue in 2016.   

The program committee spend time reviewing the restructuring of current positions.  
This entailed a review of all the roles and responsibilities of positions, along with current 
caseloads.   From this review we determined a need to restructure and hire two         
positions.  Future discussions will include guidelines for discharging clients, triaging 
caseloads and review of geographical areas.  Our organizational chart has been revised 
to reflect current programming and positions.  

Due to the increase in demands of our programs and supports based on economic 
times the program committee will be focused on reviewing caseloads to ensure we are 
able to provide continued quality services to our clientele and streamline services for our 
employers and clients.  

A review of the strategic plan for 2016 and programming restructuring will be a          
continued focus of the programming committee.   

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Tracey Kiliwnik,  

Chair of the Program Committee 

"The two most important days in your life are the day you are born,                                    

and the day you find out why."  

Mark Twain 
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The 2015-16 year brought a new Board member to the table.  Welcome Brian 

Pilloud ï your experience and knowledge in the financial spectrum will be a 

great asset to our finance committee. 

The finance committee is please to report that we successfully met and 

surpassed our 2015-16 budget.  Due mainly to increased contracts outside of 

the provisions of our core programs we realized more invoiced income than 

we had anticipated.  This surplus was very much needed and will help in 

supplementing a shortage in salaries for positions in the up coming year.  We 

continued to replenish the reserve funds that we had budgeted for and luckily 

managed to make it through the year without any major expenses.  It seems 

every year we continue to grow and to that end 2015-16 was no different.  We 

successfully financed four offices: Estevan, Weyburn, Carlyle and our newest 

location Oxbow.  We implemented and financed a new comprehensive 

benefits plan for the employees of Envision.   

Most important of all our accomplishments is we continued to offer core 

services and additional programs to our clients with professional staff in 

professional environments.  None of this would have been possible without the 

financial support of all our partners.   

We would like to thank the Ministry of Justice and the Ministry of Social 

Services for their continued funding which is the backbone of our organization.  

We rely heavily upon them so we can continue to offer the much needed 

services that Envision provides.  Estevan and Weyburn United Way continue 

to support us in our quest for additional funding. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON  

Annual General Meeting Report 

2015-2016 

 

Committee Members: Karen Hirsch (Chair), Brian Pilloud 
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Each and every dollar they allot to Envision is so valuable in meeting our Mission 

Statement of ñEncouraging and supporting healthy choices in individuals, 

families and communities by offering innovative programing and diverse 

counselling and support servicesò.   We continue to search for and rely on grants 

to supplement new and existing programs.  And as always we come back home 

to the generosity of the same community we serve.  Whether it is a private 

donation, a business donation, an ongoing commitment, in funds or in service, it 

is all greatly appreciated.  There is nothing too big or to small to make a 

difference in enabling all individuals to live in a happy healthy environment.  

Thank you to everyone that has helped in any way. 

With the economy being where it is the 2016-2017 fiscal year will definitely be a 

challenge as we depend so heavily on the financial support of those who have 

been and will be negatively impacted by the downturn.  We will need to continue 

to search out all possible financial opportunities to sustain the essential 

programs our community has come to depend upon.   

 

Respectively submitted, 

Karen Hirsch, Treasurer and Finance Committee Chairperson 

 

"Someone is sitting in the shade today because                                                                

someone planted a tree a long time ago."  

Warren Buffett  

FINANCE COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON REPORT 
Continued  
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2016 has seen several changes in regards to personnel within Envision. With the 

increase of services being accessed in our respective offices, it became necessary to 

make changes from within. These changes included staff transitioning to new positions, 

as well as hiring new employees to better serve our clients and operate more efficiently. 

A new Benefits plan was researched and implemented for permanent employees.  

Furthermore, changes in policy were made to better reflect the environment the staff 

work in and provide the best atmosphere for all.   

2015-2016 saw significant statistics in the area of employee retention: 

In the 2014-2015 Fiscal year four permanent employees left the organization with 

four additions. In 2015-2016 we had two permanent employees leave the 

organization with three additions.  
 

In the 2014-2015 Fiscal year nine casual employees left the organization while we 

added fourteen employees. In 2015-2016 we had three casual employees leave 

the program while we added seven new employees.  

On behalf of the Personnel Committee we would like to thank the staff and 

management of Envision for their dedication and the service provided to our clients and 

their respective communities.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jay Pierson, Personnel Committee Chairperson 

 

"As you grow older, you will discover that you have two hands,                                                   

one for helping yourself, the other for helping others."  

Audrey Hepburn  

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON  

Annual General Meeting Report 

2015-2016 

 

Committee Members:  Jay Pierson (Chair), Kristen Dupuis, Roni-Sue Coulter 
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Envision owns the office building occupied in Weyburn and occupies rental space in 

Estevan, Oxbow and Carlyle. As their client numbers are growing, so too are the 

demands for even more space. They have the room to grow in Weyburn and now in 

Carlyle after moving into a new space in November. The Estevan office is tight but they 

are making do with the space they have for now. If Oxbow were to grow, they would 

need a space that has separate/defined areas so that more than one person can be 

working in the space at a time. 

The past couple of years have seen some much needed updates to the Weyburn 

property.  More updates and minor repairs are needed. 

As our communities grow, so too does the demand for services and the staff at all 

locations continue to adapt and show the flexibility in their space that is needed to give 

the professional service so vital to their clients. 

A special thanks goes to Crescent Point Energy for donating paint and their time to 

freshen the bathroom in the Carlyle office and the basement in Weyburn and the 

Carlyle RBC staff for their volunteer efforts . 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Garth Mryglod, Chair of Property/Capital Committee 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

PROPERTY/CAPITAL COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON  

Annual General Meeting Report 

2015-2016 

 

Committee Member:  Garth Mryglod (Chair) 
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR   

Annual General Meeting Report 

2015-2016  

As I sit back to give a short recap of the past year, I continue to be amazed at the dedication 

and passion the staff have at Envision for the programming we do.  Staff retention has been 

stable and we continue to have a gelled, cohesive team, despite our separated four offices.  

This has been a focus over the past year administratively as we have become more         

inclusive with cross programming availability within our agency.  Envision truly is its own  

entity in the province and I am proud to be a leader of such an innovative organization! 

This past year we continue to strive to keep up with the needs of our service area.  The  

dedicated staff, volunteers and Board members continue to make Envision successful and 

continue to meet the needs of the southeast. There is a two sided coin to the work we do 

and the need to continue to expand.  On one side we all feel fortunate to offer the services 

we do, but on the other side, as we continue to evaluate the needs in our communities, our 

services are needed more now than ever.  Counselling and Family Support clients continue 

to increase based on the demand in our area.  Unlike most areas in the Southeast who have 

significantly slowed down, Envision has significantly increased with the number of            

individuals and families we are seeing in crisis.  Fortunately, we have had the opportunity to 

build and strengthen many areas of our programming to enhance programming within the 

resources we have. Looking to the future is something we continue to keep in mind when 

expanding and requesting additional funding. 

This past fiscal year we have embraced growth in several areas through success in        

community sponsorship and successful grant applications.  We secured a part-time      

counsellor and a committed office space in Oxbow to enhance the services we offer to the 

far southeast. To accompany this we also received a Federal Grant through the Ministry of 

Justice to enhance our Interpersonal Violence and Abuse programming to include Human 

Trafficking and Exploitation.  This has enabled us to have an additional full time counselling 

position and office support in our Carlyle office. All offices continue to be operating at       

capacity, despite these expansions.   

The Law Foundation of Saskatchewan has provided us with grants for the past two years to 

continue to provide legal education in grade 7-12 classes in Estevan and area.  Because of 

the undeniable success and impact these presentations have had on our youth, we hope 

through grant applications we are able expand these preventive services to the Weyburn 

area as well. 
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT  

Continued 

Over the past year, we have completed the programming review, the final stage of our 

strategic plan, which will be highlighted during a short presentation during the AGM.  

Strong partnerships with Victim Services, Social Services, Mental Health and Addiction 

Services, Policing and other support services within the Southeast continue to benefit our 

area of the province as we seek to fill gaps in services and meet the needs of our           

ever-changing population. To accompany these regional partnerships, I am a member of 

several provincial committees including Family Services Saskatchewan, who has recently 

embarked on a collaborative initiative to include having a unified voice for those individuals 

who may not necessarily fit into specific service mandates, including undiagnosed and 

situational mental health issues.  As a collaborative, we hope to pave the way for this 

demographic of our population where services are often a challenge to receive. 

During this past year, we have reached record caseloads in many areas of our 

programming.  The ongoing commitment of the staff who continue to be on the front line 

continues to impress upon me the importance of our services.  Our Board of Directors and 

Administration continues to strive to do the best we can to look after the health and 

wellness of our staff as much as we do our clientele.  In turn, we continue to provide a safe, 

therapeutic environment where individuals are encouraged to focus on their strengths and 

solutions for personal growth.  

A sincere thank you to the dedicated Funders, Board, staff, and volunteers for your 

tireless commitment you continue to bring to Envisionôs team :) 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Christa Daku  

 
 
 

Christa Daku 
Executive Director 

"Every moment is a fresh beginning."  

T.S. Eliot  
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Assistant Executive Director  

Annual General Meeting Report  

2015-2016 
 

Itôs amazing to me that it is already AGM time again, the past year has flown by so 

quickly. Every day I feel blessed to not only work for, but also help lead such an 

amazing organization, and I am filled with pride whenever I hear our employees talk 

about how much they love working here.  That truly makes the challenges that arise 

easier to contend with.  We have a phenomenal team that work so well together! 

I am very thankful that we have such a fantastic support team in the office who quietly 

work behind the scenes ensuring operations in each location run smoothly.  Weôve 

certainly grown used to having these four around, and notice the gap when they are 

away. 

It has been a year of great learning in the area of information technology, and as we 

are expanding and growing, we realize that we must change some of our processes 

in order to stay compatible with current software and hardware.  Weôve moved to 

cloud based programs including antivirus and communications software which has 

greatly increased our ability to support and connect all four offices.  In addition, the 

Cyberviolence Project brought to light our need to use different types of social media 

in order to communicate our messaging with community members of all ages and as 

a result, we started using Twitter and Instagram in the past year. 

Our programming continues to be in demand, keeping us busier than ever in all 

areas.  As in years past, our Outreach team was hard at work this year and provided 

many presentations and workshops in a variety of organizations and schools in both 

the Estevan and Weyburn areas.  We are always excited to share our knowledge and 

educate others whenever we can.   

Our Family Support Program has been extremely busy and we continue to 

experience ongoing hiring of new workers for all locations.  I am proud to say that this 

is not due to employee turnover, but rather is the nature of employing casual workers 

who enjoy the flexibility of working in such positions.  We have had great successes 

and great challenges working with clients as they range from mandated to self-

referred, and as such, no two clients are alike to work with.  
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Assistant Executive Director Report  

Continued 
 

 

 

 

 

Each gives all of us the opportunity to learn and grow in the helping field, and both 

add to overall job satisfaction.  We truly appreciate the strong working relationship 

we have with the local Ministry of Social Services teams as well as all others who 

refer to us to support common clients.    

 

The nature of my position is almost entirely office based, however I have had the 

opportunity to participate in the STOPS to Violence conference in Saskatoon last 

Spring, and am also part of two local committees, it is always an enjoyable 

experience working with others in the community who share a similar passion of 

helping children and their families become all that they can be. 

Overall, it was a fantastic year, we continue to have a great team of employees & 

build on our positive connections we have in the Southeast with other agencies 

and service providers. I would like to thank our amazing Board, employees, and 

volunteers for their ongoing hard work and dedication to Envision!  

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Lynda Rideout, Assistant Executive Director 

 
 
           
 
 
 
 

Lynda Rideout    
Assistant Executive Director 

òChange will not come if we wait for some other person or some other time.                  

We are the ones we've been waiting for.                                                                          

We are the change that we seek."  

Barack Obama  
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The only way of finding the 
limits of the possible is by 
going beyond them into the 

 

ADMINISTRATION 
Office 

Debbie S 

Lori W 

Melinda D 

Laurie H 

Kendra M 

 Laurie D 

Victoria G 

Precila T 

Mary Joy M 
 

Resource Development 

Tania H 
 

CyberViolence,  

Community Outreach & 

Volunteer Coordinator 

Juli D 
 

Outreach Educator 

Lorelei L  
 

Amazing Supporters 

Diana O 

James L 

Jody B 

Heather P 

 

COUNSELLING 
CEV Program 

Allyson F 
 

IVA Program 

Edna F 

Jenna K 

Skylar G 
 

FIP Program 

Angela M 

Jody H 

Linda C 

FIP/IVA Counsellor  

Jolene M 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Executive Members                           

Chairperson 

Tami Scott 
 

Vice Chairperson 

Jay Pierson                             
 

Treasurer 

Karen Hirsch                      
 

Secretary 

Kristin Dupuis  
 

Members at Large      

Caroline Guest                  

Garth Mryglod 

Roni-Sue Coulter 

Tracey Kiliwnik 

Brian Pilloud 
 

 

FAMILY  SUPPORT 
Supervisor 

Laura M 
 

Coordinators 

Renee B 

Liz L 
 

Support Workers 

Allison V 

Brenda S 

Crystal S 

Dan G 

Emily G 

Heather G 

Irene A 

Jolene R 

Katrina S 

Lisa R 

Lori M 

Lorna R 

Lotti P 

Mallory W 

Paige W 

Paula E 

Penny D 

Sarah M 

 

VOLUNTEERS 
Jody C 

Theresa F  

Lorna L 

Jory L 

Chardina M 

Angela M 

Lana P 

Liz S 

Jessica S 

Gail S 

Christine T 

Jessica Y 

Astrid F 

Katrina P  

Heather G 

Katie B 

Britni W 

Emily G  

Kristan B 

Kelsey B  

Sharley J 

Angela B 

Sarah S 

 

Christa Daku 
Executive Director 

2015-2016 TEAM ENVISION 

Lynda Rideout 
Assistant Executive Director 
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It has been another wonderful year with the volunteers.  It is a blessing to watch a room 

full of women who all share the same passion and enjoy each otherõs company, while   

supporting one another.   

 

Envision teamed up once again with Royal LePage Dream Reality for the second annual 

garage sale for shelter.  It was a great day with the community coming out to show their 

support.  
 

Envision trained 7 new volunteers this year.  With the new volunteers we currently have 

20 volunteers.  We have had to say goodbye to some of our long time volunteers and we 

wish them the best in their future.   

 

The volunteers have also had the opportunity to receive the training for our new project 

ôInto the Sunshineõ which is an enhancement to our Interpersonal Violence and Abuse  

program.  The volunteers are excited to have the expansion and be able to offer support  

to the individuals who may need it.  

 

Envision volunteers were also able to help with the United Way telethon, which once again 

was very successful.   

 

We look forward to the New Year and all that it has to offer for this great program.  We 

have such a wonderful group of volunteers who we cherish each and every day.   

 

Renee Borhot  

Volunteer Coordinator  

ENVISION VOLUNTEERS  

 

THANK YOU FOR ALL YOU DO!! 

Did you know?  Our hardworking and loyal volunteers logged                                               
MORE THAN 13,000 HOURS this fiscal year!   


